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Byrne Wallace LLP, Dublin, Ireland


To whom it may concern,


I am applying for your traineeship position at Byrne Wallace LLP. I am currently a Master’s of 
Common Law student at University College Dublin in my second year, with a graduation date of 
2024. I am sitting four FE-1 exams this autumn. 


Previously, I have studied at Charles University in Prague, where I received an LLM in 
International Human Rights and Environmental Law in 2021 from the Faculty of Law. During my 
time at the Faculty of Law in Prague, I worked as an intern at Frank Bold Law for one year. 
Additionally, I graduated in September 2022 from Charles University’s Faculty of Social Sciences 
with a Master’s degree in International Security Studies. This past summer 2023, I completed an 
internship at Donal M. Gahan, Ritchie and Company in Dublin, Ireland.


Following my graduation from University College Dublin, it is my plan to remain in Dublin and 
pursue a career in law. I believe I would be an excellent asset to your law firm in consideration of 
my past and current studies and my work as an intern at both Frank Bold in Prague and Donal M. 
Gahan, Ritchie and Company.


Please feel free to contact me with any questions regarding my application or my studies. I look 
forward to hearing from your firm.


Thank you for your consideration,


Kylie McCardel

+353899880286

kyliemccardel@yahoo.com

kylie.mccardel@ucdconnect.ie
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